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Ofsted Inspection 
 
I know I mentioned this last term, but I have no hesitation in raising this again as receiving a positive 
inspection report is so important to the future of the College. 
 
As you may know, Ofsted has recently completed a number of inspections in schools in the locality 
and has visited many that were last inspected just before or after our last inspection. It therefore looks 
increasingly likely that we will receive our two-day inspection very soon.  
 
Could I therefore again ask that when this happens you respond to the Ofsted Parent View survey.  
 
In the last inspection in 2017 the Inspection team were very impressed with the number of responses 
and the very positive feedback that parents gave regarding the College, and I would very much hope 
that this can be repeated on this occasion.  
 
Thank you in anticipation for your support. 
 
Communication System 
 
A reminder to all parents that if they have any praise or concerns, we ask that they use the College’s 
dedicated communication system which results in the communication being dealt with quickly and by 
the appropriate person. 
 
I would like to remind parents of the home-college agreement that states ‘as a parent I will support the 
College’s approach to online safety and will not upload or add any text, image, sound or videos that 
could upset or offend any member of the College community or bring the College into disrepute’.  
 
I do not believe that using social media is ever appropriate for registering concerns as it gives no 
opportunity for the College or individual to respond to what may be totally false comments and 
accusations. If further clarification or investigation of a matter is required, I would ask parents to use 
our system, as outlined above, and the matter will be fully looked into. 
 
We have very few issues of this kind but I thought a reminder and a thank you for your support were 
timely. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 

Families have told us they would like access to out of hours support at the time they are struggling 
with behaviour / difficulties which could be related to neurodevelopmental need, such as autism or 
ADHD. 
 
An out-of-hours phone line now provides advice to parents and carers and runs from 5pm until 
11pm, seven days a week, 365 days a year.  More details here:  
 
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-
advice-line 

ON BEHALF OF SURREY AND BORDERS 
PARTNERSHIP - OUT OF HOURS SUPPORT 
FOR PARENTS/CARERS 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 

https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line
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Thursday 28 April-Friday 29 April: Final School Booster and Men ACWY Immunisations,  
   8.00am until 12.30pm 
 
Friday 29 April-Sunday 1 May: Years 10 and 11 Silver DofE Qualifying Expedition,  
   South Downs 
 
Monday 2 May:   May Day Bank Holiday 
 
Friday 6 May:   Non-uniform Day in support of Cancer Research UK 
 
Wednesday 11 May:   Years 10 and 11 Silver DofE Expedition Presentation,  
   6.30pm until 8.00pm, Sixth Form Common Room 
 
Friday 27 May:   End of Term 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - DON’T MISS OUT! 

LOST PROPERTY 

Has your child lost their coat, sweatshirt, PE kit or other item of College uniform? 
 
If so, please ask them to check the lost property table in Barossa Reception and/or Kingston 
Reception.  There are many items that are either un-named or the name cannot be read. 
 
Parents are welcome to come and check too! 
 
Please can we take this opportunity to remind you to clearly name all items your child brings into 
College. 
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RETURN TO PAGE 1 

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority, they will 
be liable to receive a penalty notice.  Currently the amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 
per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  Thereafter the amount increases to £120.00 if paid 
between 21 and 28 days.  If the penalty notice remains unpaid after 28 days, the Local Authority will 
consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court.  Please note that penalty notices are issued per 
parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will receive 4 penalty notices. 

ATTENDANCE - LEAVE OF ABSENCE/
HOLIDAY REQUESTS  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 

March Progress Reports 

Having collated the latest progress data from the March reports I am delighted with how the students are 
engaging in lessons and with the latest ATL (Attitude To Learning) data. The following table shows this 
below: 

 

Further I am pleased that 60% of students (Years 7-11) gained either a double or triple Platinum 
Progress March report. We also had an impressive 30 students from Years 7-11 who gained ‘perfect’ 
reports which is an outstanding achievement. All students should be congratulated on their successes in 
their reports and I look forward to seeing further progress in the next round of reports. Well done! 
 

Mr Tanner - Principal 

Year Platinum or Green ATL 

7 100% 

8 96% 

9 90% 

10 91% 

11 92% 
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Please find below links to some really useful parent/carer videos for families/carers who are supporting CYP 
with ADHD and Autism sent from Surrey’s Children and Young People’s Mental Health Team: 
  

1. Animations that have been made by a parent/carer charity in West Sussex in association with a small 
film company. Thanks to funding from West Sussex County Council, Reaching Families have designed 
a number of animations on various issues related to children with SEND.  Views of their animations 
have been significantly greater than views of their factsheets and CYP/carer feedback is that they were 
much preferred. 

 Reaching Families Animations 
 

2. New animation series on YouTube from Oxfordshire Health Foundation Trust (second link is the series 
via YouTube) 
How do I help? Animation series launched for parents and families of neurodiverse children and 
young people - Oxford Health NHS Foundation Trust 
A parents' guide to supporting children and young people: ADHD and autism - YouTube 

LINKS TO VIDEOS FOR FAMILIES/CARERS 
WHO ARE SUPPORTING CYP WITH ADHD 
AND AUTISM  

I am writing to make you aware that there is a vacancy on the Governing Board for a Parent Governor.  The 
Clerk to the Governing Board will begin the nomination process shortly.  All parents/carers will receive a letter 
on 11 May inviting nominations and explaining how this process works.  
 

As Chair of Governors I wanted to explain a little more about what governors do and hopefully persuade you 
to consider volunteering to join us.  Governors are volunteers who give their time freely to support the 
education and care of all Collingwood students. We do this by meeting regularly to receive reports from, and 
ask questions of, Mr Tanner, the College’s Principal, and other members of the senior leadership team, 
enabling the Governing Board to seek assurance that Collingwood is providing the best possible learning and 
care for all students. 
 

School governing boards, including those in academies like Collingwood, are now expected to recruit 
governors with the skills and experience required to ensure we are effective in discharging our duties.  We 
have a diverse range of skills and experience already represented on Collingwood’s Governing Board and 
are looking for parents who have a general interest in education, the ability to analyse and understand data, 
or an understanding of finance and are comfortable asking questions. Training is provided for governors and 
we do expect all governors to engage in their own development as a way of ensuring our effectiveness as a 
Governing Board. 
  

The Collingwood Governing Board meets once a term and operates five committees, which also meet each 
term.  Governors at Collingwood sit on two of our five committees.  Our meetings are at 8.00 a.m. and our 
aim is always to finish by 10.00 a.m.  Including reading documents, training and attending meetings, this 
equates for most governors, to roughly 50 hours each year.  
 

If you are interested in the education of all students at Collingwood and are prepared to contribute some of 
your time and energy to support the College’s continual strive to improve our provision, then please do 
consider nominating yourself for the vacancies.   
 

School governance is incredibly worthwhile and does make a difference. If you would like to find out more, or 
have any questions at this stage, then please do feel free to contact me, via the Clerk to the Governing Board 
at s.rutherford@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk 
  

Mr Barker - Chair of the Governing Board 

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY 

https://www.reachingfamilies.org.uk/animations.html
https://www.reachingfamilies.org.uk/animations.html
https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/news/how-do-i-help-animation-series-launched-for-parents-and-families-of-neurodiverse-children-and-young-people/
https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/news/how-do-i-help-animation-series-launched-for-parents-and-families-of-neurodiverse-children-and-young-people/
https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/news/how-do-i-help-animation-series-launched-for-parents-and-families-of-neurodiverse-children-and-young-people/
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLKw7kjGJdcXCiene7r3m8qYSN2T8Vxb1K
https://webmail.collingwood.surrey.sch.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=oMc7RbOCEqefqgA-3BsMvXDS1FCf6fzkk65qsiyn6Nz3lwHgTPfTCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AGUAYgBtAGEAaQBsAC4AYwBvAGwAbABpAG4AZwB3AG8AbwBkAC4AcwB1AHIAcgBlAHkALgBzAGMAaAAuAHUAawAvAG8AdwBhAC8AcgBlAGQAaQByAC4AYQBzA


Thank you to all parents/carers for their support in contributing 
towards Cancer Research by purchasing a book from the book 
sale. The PiXL Edge students are doing a fantastic job trying their 
best to raise money for the charity.  So far, in a week, we have 
raised £50.  
 
Books will continue to be on sale until next month.  If you have not 
had a chance, please send your child in with £1, £3 or £5 to buy 
books which are worth a lot more in value. 
 

Mrs Puri - PiXL Edge Lead 

YEAR 7 PIXL EDGE BOOK 
SALE 
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Students Exam Stress Workshop: Monday 9th May 5-6pm on MS Teams, to sign up click here: 
 https://forms.office.com/r/ZEM6ypy8nJ 

Parents Exam Stress Workshop: Monday 9th May 6-7pm on MS Teams, to sign up click here: 
 https://forms.office.com/r/k4qdcMcXh8 

https://forms.office.com/r/ZEM6ypy8nJ
https://forms.office.com/r/k4qdcMcXh8


Issu
e

 2
6

 - 2
7

 A
p

ril 2
0

2
2

 

 

Issue 26 - 27 April 2022 

COLLINGWOOD COLLEGE - KINGSTON ROAD - CAMBERLEY - SURREY - GU15 4AE - 01276 457600 



Issu
e

 2
6

 - 2
7

 A
p

ril 2
0

2
2

 

 

Issue 26 - 27 April 2022 

COLLINGWOOD COLLEGE - KINGSTON ROAD - CAMBERLEY - SURREY - GU15 4AE - 01276 457600 


